
HMS PTO GENERAL MEETING 
March 12, 2015 

 
Meeting called to order 1:40 
 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT 

 Will be trying to do color run ourselves next year (expenses with be such things 
as DJ, color, inflatables Etc…) 

 Fee waiver families (field trip, additional school supplies, t-shirts for school 
activities etc) 

 Next general meeting will be VOTING on proposed budget items 
 
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

 Registration –trying to make systems work better/speak to each other better 

 PTO no longer responsible for landscaping 

 Don White was very responsive and sent out email regarding inclement weather 
based on request form meeting… 

 Open PTO board chair positions as of 3/9/2015 
 
 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 PARCC testing has been going better than expected, not many technical issues 

 May PARCC scheduling will have to change the PARCC scheduling process in 
May due to shorter testing window.  (had 10 days in March and will need 12 Days 
in May) 

-testing window has to be a certain amount of time, as directed by 
PARCC administrators 

 With concerns about portables board is considering adding portables, Ken 
Surma from district to meet with teachers next week 

 Service day – trying to make it fit into agenda due to additional time taken out 
for testing this year.   

 Oak street bridge project starts next month, will be a year long project, a lot of 
traffic will not be directed up Garfield, so city is discussing how to best manage 
this 

 
VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

 Above the line winner Debbie Cornacchia  
 

 Next general meeting will be VOTING on proposed budget items 
 
 



Next general meeting will be VOTING on proposed budget items 
 

Meeting adjourned at 2:32 


